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 AGENDA FOR DISTRICT 02 GSR MEETING 

DECEMBER 16  7:00 PM 
 

7:00 – 7:15 PM 
Open – Moment of Silence 
GSR Preamble 
Concept XII (page 12) 
Tradition XII (page 12) 
Introductions 
November Meeting Minutes – Thom B., Recording Secretary (page 2) 
November Treasurer’s Report— Paige C. –Treasurer (page 11) 
 

7:15–7:30 PM  
Officer’s Reports  
Corresponding Secretary – Pete G. (page 9) 
Literature – Pete G. (page 10) 
PI/CPC Liaison – James H. (page 8) 
Treatment/Grapevine – Taylor K. 
Corrections – Charlie T. 
Newsletter – Doug R..(page 7) 

 
7:30–8:00 PM  
 Old Business 

Open Service positions (We still have vacancies for a DCM, 4 Alternate DCM's, 
Treasurer, Corresponding Secretary, and Literature Standing Chair) 
Area 69 Pass the Gavel (page 3) 

 New Business 
19 Feb 04 area committee meeting, update from Pete G. (page 10) 
11-13 Mar 04 P.R.A.A.S.A. Tuscon AZ 
18-20 Mar 04 Pre Conf. Assy. Washington, UT 

 
 

GSR Preamble 
We are the General Service Representatives. We are the link in the chain of communi-
cation for our groups with the General Service Conference and the world of A.A.. We
realize the ultimate authority in A.A. is a loving God as he may express himself in our
group conscience.  As trusted servants, our job is to bring information to our groups in
order that they can reach an informed group conscience.  In passing along this group
conscience, we are helping to maintain the unity and strength so vital to our fellowship.
Let us, therefore, have the patience and tolerance to listen while other share, the
courage to speak up when we have something to share, and the wisdom to do what is
right for our groups as a whole. 
 

(Reprinted from Box 459, vol. 35, no. 4, Aug/Sept 1989) 
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G.S.R. Meeting Minutes 
18 Nov. 04 

 
Chair- Wade J. 
G.S.R. Preamble- Doug R. 
Concept 11- Thom B. 
Tradition 11- Pete G. 
 
Treasurer- Paige C.: report accepted as read 
Rec. Sect.- Thom B.:report accepted with note to budget “A” missing. 
Corr. Sect.- Pete G.: 2 new groups registered.  $ new G.S.R.’s 
Treatment- Taylor K.: Bridge the Gap sponsor flyers passed out.  V.O.A. Sun meeting  
                                       Chair Mark P. 
Corrections Charlie T.: No Report 
P.I./C.P.C.- James H.: No Report 
G.V.- Taylor K: learning about new position. 
N.L.- Doug R.: passed e-mail & postal delivery lists. 
                         Area website has all district meetings listed.  Spanish translation in        
                          progress. 
 
Old Business- Motion amendment- after discussion was to be clarified & back for Dec. 
                     -1 D.C.M. & Rec. Sect. positions filled.  Leaving 1 D.C.M.;4A.D.C.M.;Lit. 
                      Standing chair;Corr. Sect. 
 
New Business- Dec Pass the Gavel Area meeting in Roosevelt, Ut. 
Dec D.C.M. 6 p.m.  G.S.R. 7 p.m.   16 Dec. 04 
 

 
 
Grateful 
 
The dictionary gives two definitions of grateful, feeling or showing gratitude, of being pleased.  For 
the most part I understand “feeling grateful” it’s the other part that gets me, showing gratitude.   
How do you show gratitude, by leaving a tip for the waitress, by helping clean up after my late wife 
cooked a big meal.  Sending a card expressing ones thanks is a fairly modern way of showing 
another you were aware of the nice thing(s) they did for you.   
 
In AA we show our thanks to a program that saved out lives by some sort of service.  Sponsorship 
leads the parade of ways to show how much one cares for the gift of sobriety.  Taking jobs in a 
group follows closely.  Being a treasurer, secretary, chairperson all reveal one’s love of the group 
and its place in our lives.  Next comes stepping out into Area and District service. 
 
During the last two years I have been privileged to serve with men and women who not only gave 
time but sustained effort.  Tom B. not only was our recording secretary but also served as a DCM. 
Michaelene R, was a dynamic DCM one of the only two DCMs who stayed the full two years.  
Charlie T, our Corrections chair is one of the most dedicated workers I have ever seen.  Peter G, 
worked as our Corresponding Secretary and Literature Chair, he never missed, as far as I know, 
any area function.  Taylor K, filled the Treatment chair with intelligence and skill.  James H, our 
PI/CPC chair was magnificent, reaching out to our professional community and also helped create 
the area web site.  Paige S, came all the way from California to step in when our first Treasurer 
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flew the coop with some of our money.  She put our district back on a solvent basis and aided us 
with her intelligence and common sense in many difficult decisions.   The latest member of the 
team is Doug R, who not only is the Web “Servant” for the area but also has stepped in as our 
Newsletter chairperson He helped choose the site for our district’s new meeting location. They have 
all showed by their actions the love and gratitude they have for AA and the members of District 
Two.  I am a very lucky AA member as is district two to have had the great fortune to be 
associated with men and women of this caliber. 
 
 
John M – dist2_dcmc@utahaa.org          
District 2 DCMC   

 

 
Area 69 Pass the Gavel 
Roosevelt, Ut 
 
My name is Pete and I am an alcoholic.  Having the privilege of attending my second Pass the 
Gavel meeting in Roosevelt was truly an honor.  District 2 was well represented by the District 
Committee and at least one GSR, which is awesome.  The town of Roosevelt is in District 8 and 
hosted the elections two years ago that gave us our Panel 53 leadership.  This panel has served 
Area 69 well.  Here are the minutes of the meeting. 
 
Area Business and Roll call. 
This event included all the Area officers; past and present except Jim H and Mickey H.  Jim has 
served tirelessly as the Alternate Delegate for the past two years and was CPC Chairperson-elect 
for this panel.  Ill health has made it necessary for Jim to resign from his upcoming position, which 
is a great loss to the Area.  An Area meeting without Jim and Mickey is a meeting with a huge hole 
in it.  Please join me in wishing Jim a speedy recovery.  Prayer and phone calls, Email and snail-
mail will be a 12 Step call on Jim and Mickey.  Snail mail can be sent to Jim Hardesty @ P.O. Box 
154 – Springville, Ut 87663. 
Email can be sent to mouse91063@quest.net.  The phone number is 801-489-4960. 
 
This year’s Pass the Gavel meeting had a special treat with Gay and Patti Walters, both past-
delegates, in the state and attending the meeting.  They were a welcome sight. 
 
The minutes of the Fall Workshop were read and accepted.  A copy of these should have been 
mailed to you from the Area Registrar.   
 
In Jim’s absence, Mike A., who was runner-up for the CPC position, has accepted the position after 
Jim’s resignation.  Mike vacates the Treatment Chair and that position was filled by runner-up Keith 
M.  As you know, Keith stood and stood for a position at the Fall Elections.  He is delighted to be 
able to serve the District, although he misses Jim and wishes him a speedy recovery.  All those who 
witnessed the Fall Elections and tried to figure out the Third Legacy voting process may feel as I 
do, it works even when the unexpected happens.  We have a solid foundation. 
 
Ken gave his final report as Treasurer.  His full report is available for review.  He reported that the 
Fall Workshop returned seed-money and an additional $775.   
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The Area Inventory, held in December 2005, was awarded to District 3.  District 2 elected not to bid 
on this event. 
 
District Reports 
District 1 – Stan.  Completed District budget and looks forward to the Fall Assembly. 
District 2 – John. Reported great success in the new location.  Thom introduced as the new DCMC. 
District 3 – John. District expressed gratitude for holding the Fall Workshop there. 
District 4 and District 5 were not represented. 
District 6 – Leroy.  Reports groups doing well.  Still excited over the Pre-Assembly Conference held 
there in August. 
District 7 – Richard. Things busy in southern Utah and is asking for more participation from District 
members.  They are hosting a ‘Home Group Cookoff’ soon in Cedar City. 
District 8 – Shawn. Reports no DCM’s at this time.  District hopes to establish a workshop in the 
near future. 
District 9 – no report. 
District 10 – Mike. Having their own ‘Pass the gavel’ meeting.  New DCMC introduced (Andy).  
District doing well financially now.  Still looking for a location for the Fall Assembly. 
District 11 – Janet. District meeting in a new Backstreet Club.  Changing District leadership.  
Reports a $220 reserve in budget.   
Spanish Sub-district – Alberto. The Spanish-speaking groups were well represented at this event.  
Their elections provided a new DCM, Alt. DCM, Sec., and Treasurer.  Reports on a new Spanish-
speaking group being formed that meets at 2880 Main Street. 
 
Rollcall 
Joanne made a plea to get all changes in as soon as possible.   
District 1 – DCMC, DCM, 2 GSRs 
District 2 – DCMC, 3 DCMs, GSR and Standing Chair. 
District 3 – 2 DCMs, GSR 
District 6 – DCM 
District 7 – DCM, GSR 
District 8 – DCM, GSR, St Ch. 
District 10 – DCMC, 4 DCMs, Alt DCM, GSR 
District 11 – DCMC, DCM, GSR, St Ch 
 
Delegate Report 
Jodi gave her final report as delegate and, as usual, it was complete and concise.  A major event, 
which just came on the radar, is a Grapevine Forum being put on by GSO at the Fall Assembly in 
September.  Other areas may be invited to attend this event. 
A contest was started to provide a name and a theme for this event.  Full details in a flyer that she 
passed out.  Copies will be made available for those who wish to participate. 
 
Report from the Fall Workshop shows that 69 people attended.  58 lunches were served and 657 
years of sobriety were counted.  $775 returned to the Area.  Mitch reported. 
 
Janet reported on the Pre-Conference event.  Held in Washington at the ‘same old place’.  There 
will be roundtables Friday night for all who wish to attend.   
 
Ken did his usual for the upcoming PRAASA being held in Tucson.  He may be a great Treasurer but 
he is one very pale Mexican.  Even in his sombrero and Poncho Villa mustache.  PRAASA will be 
held March 13-15 this year. 
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Graham proposed that the Area hold a Bridging the gap workshop in June.  There is a gap in the 
service functions during this time period and is ideal for getting people together for CPC and 
Treatment work.  As this was not a voting assembly, all we could do was accept the motion and 
report back to the District body how important it is to take this to your groups for discussion.  
Bridging the Gap is an important part of the service work we provide to those leaving Treatment 
and confinement.  Discuss the possibilities of this workshop with your group and be prepared to 
vote on it at the Pre-Conference Assembly.  If we hurry, we may be able to hold one in 2005.  
Financial impact was reported as insignificant as only seed money will be needed for this event. 
 
Graham also presented a motion that the Area Literature Chair ‘own’ the distribution and publishing 
responsibility for ‘So you have been told to go to AA and you hate the idea’.  Motion accepted.   
 
Jodi announced that the theme for 2005 will be discussed at the Pre-Conference Assembly.  Each 
year, we task our delegate to take our ideas for yearly themes back to GSO.  As in the past, our 
suggestions count.  It is wise to ask your groups about the message we want to pass on and 
present your findings at this Pre-Conf Assembly. 
 
John Mc. Presented the idea that there be a Meditations meeting and DCM roundtables slated for 
each Area function.  Rather than make a formal motion, it was suggested that the event 
chairperson for each event be contacted to include these additions to the schedule, as time 
permits. 
 
As chairperson for the next event, Area Committee meeting, I am willing to support both a 
meditations meeting and a roundtable for DCMs.  I need willing AA’s to help plan and coordinate 
these additional events. 
 
Mike and Alberto presented the idea that a new District be formed for the Spanish-speaking groups.  
Much discussion ensued about this proposal regarding structure, geographics, cost to Area and 
potential hazards of this proposal.  Take this to your groups for their conscience on this matter. 
 
Pass the Gavel 
Shirley O. presided over this portion of the meeting.   
Monte S. – Area Events Chairperson.  Monte filled in a partial term in this position and decided to 
stand for this spot again.  In the one year since being nominated for this position he has been a 
great asset to each meeting.  His eagerness to serve is exceptional.   
Leann L. – CPC chairperson.  Leann also stepped in mid-term and will now serve her own term in 
this position.  As a former DCM for District 6, taking this position has allowed her to continue to 
serve the Area since her move to Salt Lake City.  She has been very active in getting the Area 
website operational.  Plans to translate the web pages in Spanish during the upcoming days. 
Janet H. – Archives.  Has been the Area archivist since 1987 and continues to exhibit her passion 
for this service each event.  In the past seven months, three 1st edition Big Books have been added 
to the Archives. 
Charlie G. – Outgoing Corrections chair.  Richard B. – incoming Corrections chair.  Both Charlie and 
Richard attest to the awesome experience that Corrections has been.  Richard is no newcomer to 
Corrections, being very active in District 9 Corrections prior to his election to the Area.  He will put 
many miles on his car now!  Charlie has been great in this capacity and will continue to serve 
Corrections.  His enthusiasm is contagious. 
Mischelle – Outgoing Grapevine chair.  John Mc. Incoming Grapevine chair.  John couldn’t be 
happier about this new challenge.  With his 35 years, quiet manner and tireless service, we expect 
great things to happen and look forward to seeing him a lot in District 2 meetings.  Mischelle has 
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been great and is exceptionally fortunate to have been a part of the 60th birthday event.  The 
subscriptions for the Grapevine and LaVina have increased greatly during her term of service. 
George R. – Outgoing Literature chair.  Graham L. – incoming Literature chair.  George has done an 
exceptional job these past two years and don’t let him try to tell you any different.  His knowledge 
of AA literature, which was already huge, was greatly enhanced.  So were the sales of new 
material, such as Experience, Strength and Hope.  Graham has already made motions that will 
allow the Area to keep Area published pamphlets correct and accounted for.  (See above motions).  
He is a great asset wherever he serves and brings a great amount of knowledge and enthusiasm to 
the table. 
Graham passes the Treatment chair on to Keith.  During Graham’s tenure, the web page became a 
reality.  Treatment has be well represented during this time also.  Keith comes into this job with 
extreme joy.  As mentioned, he stood and stood for office but was the bridesmaid for Treatment.  
When Jim’s resignation shook up the structure of things, Keith and Area 69 became the winners 
because we have such excellent people waiting in the wings to do service.  Great job to all. 
Keith relinquished the CPC chair to Mike A.  During Keith’s tenure, the Area pamphlet about ‘So you 
have been …’ was produced.  He worked very well with our CPC chair James H. and was very active 
in the Area.  Mike A. is the immediate past DCMC for District 10.  Originally elected as the 
Treatment chair, he was runner-up to the CPC chair.  He is a very capable and compassionate AA 
whom I admire greatly – especially for putting up with Ken B all these years.  He is welcome new-
blood to the Area. 
Leslie H. – Outgoing Newsletter.  Ruth – Incoming Newsletter.  District 8 may be small but is large 
on service.  Leslie has done a fine job in printing the Area newsletter.  Her greatest achievements 
have been to broaden the articles from AA’s and to become more vocal herself in the process.  
Ruth has served as the Area Literature chair and has an exceptional knowledge of rural AA.  I look 
forward to seeing some awesome Newsletters in the next two years and encourage each and every 
one of you to contribute experiences from your group.  Ruth will be pleased to help you. 
Joanne G. – Area Registrar.  Leslie H. Incoming Area Registrar.  If there is ever a harder job than 
keeping track of alcoholics, I’d like to see it.  Joanne has done a superb job in keeping the records 
for the Area.  I have been privileged to serve with her and she has been great in keeping track of 
returned mail from our District.  Leslie H. has served these past two years as the Newsletter 
chairperson and now moves into the Registrar position.  This is a tough job but Leslie seems to 
know everyone.  Having been newsletter chair is probably one of the best training grounds for the 
Registrar slot. 
Julie S. outgoing Area Secretary Joanne G.  Incoming Area Secretary.  Julie S. will not miss her job 
as Secretary, probably because she is so good at it.  This position requires many hours of notation 
and computer time, listening to the tapes from the Area functions and transcribing them onto 
computer.  Coupled with a little bit of ill health and a heck of a long drive from St. George each 
time, she honorably retires this spot to Joanne.  Great job Julie!  Joanne, having been the Registrar 
for the previous two years, is used to the pressure of keeping track of things.  I am certain that she 
will do a great job and grow in this position. 
Mike O. – Outgoing Area Chairperson.  Julie S. – Incoming Area Chairperson.  Mike O. is the 
epitome of an Area Chairperson.  With his awesome leadership, knowledge of Area guidelines and 
etiquette, he has been great in keeping the Area meetings on track.  Julie is from a rural 
community where she has already proven that she can handle firearms, so behave!  Actually, her 
quiet humility and dry humor will be a great addition to this position, and heck – firearms can’t hurt 
in keeping the peace. 
Ken B. – outgoing Area Treasurer to Sherry P.  Incoming Area Treasurer.  Ken has been wonderful 
in supplying plenty of humor to spice up an otherwise dry job.  He passes the job on to an 
accountant, so what can be the harm of that?  Sherry is new to Area service but her knowledge 
and dedication are unquestioned.  Welcome Sherry! 
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Jim H. – outgoing Alternate Delegate to Ken B.  Incoming Alternate Delegate.  Jim has set the mark 
in fulfilling the position of Alternate Delegate.  Whenever Jodi could not make an engagement, Jim 
stepped right in and supplied his experience, strength and wisdom to the situation.  Many of the 
newer GSR’s know Jim as the drill sergeant that passed out the GSR survival guide each year and 
held the round-table at the Pre-Conference Assembly.  I hope to see Jim soon in service to those 
he loves so much – his fellow AA’s.  Ken B. seems to have boundless energy and intuition in 
creating a fun atmosphere in which to be in service.  His experience as Newsletter, money-handler 
and all-around jokester will quickly endear him to all groups and districts.  He is a great PRAASA 
supported, so be ready for an onslaught of PRAASA information. 
Jodi E. – outgoing delegate to Mike O. – incoming delegate.  Jodi now moves into the Immediate 
past delegate position where she can assist Mike in learning the ropes about New York and Utah.  
Jodi’s legacy is service – as a GSR, DCM, DCMC, Area Registrar, Area Treasurer, Alternate Delegate 
and Delegate.  This past two years, Jodi has been tireless in meeting all obligations.  This, in 
addition to finding members of her family, bouts of ill health and changing jobs.  Talk about 
change!  Personally, I would like to say that when they invented the spot for guardian of the 
Traditions of Alcoholics Anonymous, they must have been thinking about Jodi.  Great job Jodi!  
Mike O. has served these past two years as Area Chairperson – the face you see at each Area 
meeting.  His love for AA and service is limitless.  Let’s wish him the best and support him to the 
utmost in the upcoming two years. 
 
IN moving on, Jodi wished the following things to her Panel and to the incoming Panel.  To Leslie, a 
crystal ball to keep track of all the AA groups and GSRs.  To Sherry – a P. O. box that is never 
empty.  To Joanne – a comfortable chair.  To Mike – an Email system capable of absorbing a huge 
volume of mail.  To Ken – a bigger car so he can carry the coffee pots.  To Julie – a sturdy barf-
bag. 
 
In closing Jodi left us with the mission to comfort the disturbed and to disturb the comfortable.  
Well said. 
Julie closed the meeting. 
 
To District 2 – Let’s Get er Done!!! 
 
Pete G – dist2_corresponding@utahaa.org 
District 2 Corresponding Secretary 
 
 

 
 
 
Newsletter Chair 
 
This newsletter can play a major role in groups communicating with other groups in our district. 
Communication is, in my opinion extremely important. There is a vast amount of wisdom and 
experience out there in the individuals of our groups 
 
This is your newsletter. I would love to see articles about your groups. Let us know what kinds of 
problems or concerns your group has. More importantly let us know what kind of solutions and 
successes your group has to those problems and concerns. 
 



District 2 November 2004 News and Notes 

Page 8 

We could also start an “ask-it-basket” column. This could be like the ask-it-basket meetings that 
the Area typically has at their assemblies and workshops. People write down questions about 
service work or A.A. in general and then the past Delegates share their experience on the subject. 
They have become one of my favorite parts of the Area get togethers. I’ve learned a lot from them. 
We have a lot of experience here in our District 2 trusted servants and I’m sure that there would be 
a few past Delegates that would gladly participate. 
 
Please let me know your thoughts. You may submit your articles, questions and or comments to me 
at dist2_newsletter@utahaa.org. Or just see me after the GSR meeting.  
 
Thank you for allowing me to serve. 
 
 
Doug R – dist2_newsletter@utahaa.org 
District 2 Newsletter Chair 
 

 
 
 
PI/CPC Chair 
 
As my final month as District PI/CPC chair draws to a close, I wanted to thank everyone for how 
much they’ve supported and contributed to this work. Mark P. is poised and ready to go as the new 
chair, and I’m sure he will do a fabulous job. I am grateful for the opportunity to serve this district 
for the last two years as the PI/CPC chair. 
 
In other news, I’ve been told there are several questions about the pamphlet “So you’ve been told 
to go to A.A…. and you hate the idea.” The two primary concerns with this pamphlet have been “Is 
it conference approved?” and “The title is too harsh.” The answer to the first question is no, it is 
not. However, we, along with several other areas, were given the tacit blessing of GSO. They are in 
the process of creating a pamphlet similar to ours, but because the need for this pamphlet has 
been expressed so clearly, they encouraged individual areas to pursue their own version until a 
conference approved one is released. The Area deliberated over the content, and after several 
months of spirited debate, approved the content as it stands now. Consequently, on the pamphlet 
you will see the text “This pamphlet has been approved by the Utah Area Assembly” The pamphlet 
has been wildly successful, and Doug R has facilitated the translation of it into Spanish. The other 
concern I have heard expressed is the title of the pamphlet. This was probably the most 
contentious issue while deliberating over the pamphlet. Many people voiced concerns, but 
ultimately the group conscience approved the title because they felt the title was appropriate and 
might appeal to the audience for which it is intended, among other reasons. 
 
Once again, thank you so much for letting me serve for these last two years. It has been gratifying 
to watch the district grow and change. Thank you to all of you new people who have volunteered 
to help out with the district. I hope we can maintain the momentum that we have built and do 
everything we can as a district to help the still-suffering alcoholic. 
  
In love and service. 
 
James H – dist2_picpc@utahaa.org 
District 2 PI/CPC Chair  
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District 2 Corresponding Secretary Report 
 
As I prepare my final Corresponding Secretary Report for District 2 - Panel 53, I would certainly be 
remiss if I did not express my appreciation to John Mc., and George R., who are the DCMC’s which 
I have served with.  When I became Corresponding Secretary, I had no clue as to what the true 
nature of this position entailed.  I am honored to have kept roll for the groups, passing along the 
names of new GSR’s and groups to the Area Registrar and to GSO and to have been a part of so 
many exciting things which have taken place over the past three years.  We now have sub-districts, 
revised Guidelines and GSR’s have a complete set of tools by which they can aid their group and 
guard the Traditions. 
 
I am especially grateful to George and to Michaelene because they showed me that District 2 does 
indeed have a structure.  I wasn’t sure what that structure was when I came in – it all seemed to 
be blurred together and somewhat messy.  They showed me that District 2 had but one structure 
and that was the structure of love and tolerance to the alcoholic.  That is all we need. 
 
To John McGrath, I want to be certain that you know that I have the deepest respect for your 
wisdom and knowledge.  I know that over the past two years, we may have had some differing 
opinions.  I must constantly remind myself that just because I know that I truly respect people such 
as you, John, it may seem to you that I do not.  That would be a huge travesty.  It has been a 
pleasure to work with you, side by side and learn from your wealth of AA experience.  I look 
forward to heated discussions in the future and I think of it as the price I must pay to learn half as 
much as you know. 
 
I am fortunate to have completed the term of another and to complete my own term as 
corresponding secretary.  It is now time to give this job up so that someone else can benefit from 
the richness of experience this position offers. I have been the best custodian of this position that I 
can possibly be and it is now time to find that alcoholic that wants to make a difference to 60 
groups of alcoholics.  This District insists on having fun.  In doing so, we become stronger as a 
District, group and individually.  Come step into the best thing you can do for AA and the best two 
years of your AA service.  Stand for Corresponding Secretary and be a part of.   
 
December has been hectic with new groups and new GSRs popping up all over the place.  There 
were two service functions between November 5 and December 5 which we vitally important.  The 
Pass the Gavel meeting was held in Roosevelt and you can read my report on this event.  To read 
about something like this is a poor substitute to being there and feeling the spirit of service that is 
generated at these events.   
 
A number of new motions have been presented for vote.  Before we can truly get a conscience of 
these subjects, we must present them to the groups for their input.  Please take a moment to tell 
your group about these motions and get some constructive feedback from the groups to help you 
discuss and vote on these items in March at the Pre-Conference Assembly.   
 
As a final service to the groups, please make sure you get an updated copy of the District 
Committee contact list, Service manual, District Guidelines and a complete group list of District 2.  
Use this list to network between other GSRs to better serve your group.   
 
Thank you for letting me be of service. 
Pete Gordon – dist2_corresponding@utahaa.org  
District 2 Corresponding Secretary 
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District 2 Literature Report 
 
My name is Pete and I am an alcoholic.  If anyone is interested in truly reaching out and helping 
others while helping yourself, District 2 has the opportunity for you.  My term as Literature 
Standing Chair will be over at the end of this year.  It is the type of AA service position that 
requires the ability to have fun, meet other alcoholics, non-alcoholics and to feel a part of one of.  
 
In moving to the Wasatch Presbyterian Church for our GSR meetings, I noticed that we left the 
racks behind at Fellowship Hall.  I need to consider ordering new racks for our use at Wasatch 
Presbyterian Church for the meetings that we have here. 
 
In addition to that, new racks are almost always welcome.  I continue to purchase $50 per month 
of AA at Central Office for distribution.  I look forward to passing on these racks to the next District 
2 Literature Standing Chair.  It is an awesome service position. 
 
Finally, I get it right after two years.  I managed to re-supply most all racks at least twice this 
month.  Practice, practice, practice.   
 
On a different note, I found that GSO had sent a bill for 40 Big Books that District 2 gave our 
Corrections Chair to my old address.  When I tried to place a new order for Big Books this past 
month, I found that District 2 still had this bill outstanding.  The money appropriated for the 
purchase of more Big Books for the jail actually went to the payment for the Big Books that we 
gave Corrections in September.  As in all things, this worked out but it was disappointing to not be 
able to provide additional literature for Corrections. 
 
Thank you for letting me be of service.  This position has given me the opportunity to pay it back 
many times and I look forward to some lucky soul getting this same opportunity. 
 
Pete Gordon – dist2_literature@utahaa.org  
District 2 Literature Chair 
 
 

 

 

Area Committee Meeting 
 

District 2 will be the host for the Area Committee meeting on February 19, 2004. The location for 
this event will be the Holiday Inn at 1000 South Main Street. 
 
There will be a committee meeting this Saturday @ 2:00 P.M. for all those interested in serving on 
this committee.  We will need fun-loving alcoholics who wish to be a part of the hospitality 
committee, greeters, gophers and talented individuals wishing to help convey the message of AA. 
 
The host committee will meet at the Holiday Inn.  If you are unable to meet at this time but still 
wish to have you or a sponsee you can donate be a member of this event, contact Pete G. 
 
Please remember that donation of a sponsee is deductible. 
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Currently Serving 

DCMC John McGrath 
(435) 658-0061 
dist2_dcmc@utahaa.org 
 
 
DCM SUB-DISTRICT A Thom Boyle 
463-1726 
DCM SUB-DISTRICT B Michaelene Rost 
486-9969 
ALT-DCM SUB-DISTRICT C Jim Denver 
274-2780 
dist2_altdcm_c@utahaa.org 
DCM SUB-DISTRICT D Walter Curry 
(435) 882-3099  
dist2_dcm_d@utahaa.org 
DCM SUB DISTRICT E Wade Jensen  
598-6070 
ALT-DCM SUB-DISTRICT E Taylor Knight  
671-2053 
dist2_altdcm_e@utahaa.org 
ALT-DCM SUB-DISTRICT F Mark Pepper  
531-2170 
CORRESPONDING SECRETARY Pete Gordon 
(435) 496-0278 
dist2_corresponding@utahaa.org 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
CORRECTIONS Charlie Talcott  
906-0483 
dist2_corrections@utahaa.org 
RECORDING SECRETARY Thom Boyle 
463-1726 
LITERATURE Pete Gordon  
(435) 496-0278 
dist2_literature@utahaa.org 
TREATMENT CHAIR Taylor Knight  
671-2053 
dist2_treatment@utahaa.org 
TREASURER Paige Segler  
486-7464  
369 East Ramona Ave 
dist2_treasurer@utahaa.org 
PI/CPC CHAIR James Hebdon 
231-3707 
dist2_picpc@utahaa.org 
NEWSLETTER CHAIR Doug Roy 
486-0622 
dist2_newsletter@utahaa.org  

Step Twelve: “Having had a spiritual awakening as the result of these steps, we 
tried to carry this message to alcoholics and to practice these principles in all our 
affairs. ” 
 
Service Concept Twelve (Short form): “The Conference shall observe the spirit of A.A. 
tradition, taking care that it never becomes the seat of perilous wealth or power; that 
sufficient operating funds and reserve be its prudent financial principle; that it place none 
of its members in a position of unqualified authority over others; that it reach all important 
decisions by discussion, vote, and whenever possible, substantial unanimity; that its actions 
never be personally punitive nor an incitement to public controversy; that it never perform 
acts of government; that, like the Society it serves, it will always remain democratic in 
thought and action. “ 
 
Tradition Twelve (Long Form): “And finally, we of Alcoholics Anonymous believe that the 
principle of Anonymity has an immense spiritual significance. It reminds us that we are to 
place principles before personalities; that we are actually to practice a genuine humility. 
This to the end that our great blessings may never spoil us; that we shall forever live in 
thankful contemplation of Him who presides over us all.”



 

 

 


